
 

 

NEW YEARSõ MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

TO MEMBERS OF THE PHARMACEUTICAL 

SOCIETY OF GHANA (PSGH).  

JANUARY 2015.  

 

Dear Colleagues,  

January 2016 , has begun, the onset  of yet another year. I 

believe this year holds every promise, every hope, and offers 

us another opportunity to give every dream and aspiration 

another strong attempt.   

My team and the PSGH wishes all colleagues the very best in 

every endeavour you  find yourself  in 2016. Let us remember 

that we, pharmacists are true friends of the human race: 

that requires trustworthiness, knowledge, confidence, 

loyalty and love. These values are necessary for any 

successful and healthy friendship. So whichever practice 

area you find yourself, I urge you to continue to deepen these 

values so the public , benefactors of your skills and 

knowledge, employers and working colleagues  will reckon and 

respect you as a true pharmacist, yes, a true friend of the 

human race.   

  



 

 

1.0 PRESSING ISSUES  

PHARMACY COUNCIL NEW POLICY   

I understand and appreciate the numerous calls, requests and 

interest we had at the Annual General Conference late in the 

year on this subject matter. I know it is a delicate issue that 

touches the very co re of our practice in Ghana. As I always 

emphasized on my engagements with you, I believe it is a good 

initiative that requires our support for implementation in a 

manner that will not jeopardise our interest as professionals.  

I am glad to announce that f ollowing several engagements, 

discussions and pleas to the Pharmacy Council, the Governing 

Board of the Council has finally agreed to the following:  

1. Exempt facilities owned by Pharmacists who are fully 

engaged elsewhere. 

2. Such pharmacists would be allowed t o superintend their 

own facilities subject to completion of a commitment 

form at PSGH Secretariats in Accra and Kumasi.  

3. All Pharmacists affected by this policy are to contact 

the telephone number 0288 -244387 for clarification.  

I must commend the Chairman a nd members of the Governing 

Board of the Council for the willingness to re -engage the 

PSGH again on this matter and further for accepting our 

request to review the original policy approach to make it more  

beneficial to such members of the PSGH.   

I want to encourage us all to join forces with the Council to 

òactively policeó and ensure that wherever medicines are 

stored, managed, dispensed, or used, depending on the class 



 

 

of medicines in question, the r ight skills, knowledge and input 

of pharmacists are used  and appropriately rewarded. As 

difficult as this journey may seem I believe it is a ôpainfulõ 

start in rescuing our image  and our practice and the good 

people of Ghana from sub -standard pharmaceutical care and 

services by non -pharmacists.  

We will further urge and support the Pharmacy Council to 

ensure that hospitals, clinics, chemical shops and all other 

service providers be they public or private are also held to 

the same, strict standards to safeguard the value and need 

for a pharmacist i n the provision of the appropriate 

pharmaceutical care/services anywhere in Ghana.  

We welcome any ideas or suggestions to deepen the 

regulation of the profession in the best interest of 

pharmacists, and ultimately, public health.    

PHARMACY CENTRE, BAATS ONA, ACCRA  

We have almost concluded the preliminary facelift activities 

and look forward to the Governing Board working with the 

Pharmacy Centre Committee to move the process forward.  

We are also actively pursuing the land title and hope that 

soon, our discussions with the Regional Lands Commission will 

be fruitful to give us the necessary impetus to continue with 

any further developments on the land.  

GHOSPA SINGLE SPINE AND CONDITIONS OF 

SERVICE 

I participated in a joint meeting with the Chairman of the 

Pharmacy Council and the leadership of GHOSPA this month 



 

 

to explore ways to bring their long -standing deadlock with 

the Fair Wages to an end to ensure Pharmacists get their due 

under the Single Spine. I have since followed closely the 

agreed process and ho pe that very soon this matter will be 

laid to rest.  

SEC will also continue its close monitoring and participation 

in the Negotiations on GHOSPAõs conditions of Service.  

I believe the GHOSPA issue and any other issue affecting 

every practice group is a PS GH issue and therefore requires 

a full deployment of every resource of the Society to find a 

resolution. My leadership and doors remain open to GHOSPA 

and every other interest/practice group to find viable ways 

strategically to move the practice forward wh ile we fix the 

pressing problems they face now.  

GOVERNING BOARD AND SEC MEETINGS  

Regrettably certain circumstances prevented our first 

meeting as a Board to take place in December as scheduled. 

It is slated for mid -January this year. I know this meeting 

will empower myself, SEC, and all our  proposed Committees 

to launch  fully into implementing the new outlook for 

Pharmacy.   

 

  




